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Recitation 

Competition 
(Event 3) 

The third event in the observation of 
students’ week was ‘Recitation 
Competition’. It was held on 7th 
January, 2022 in online mode with 
the coordination of Pallav Dutta 
and Dr. Rumpa Saha. All the 
members of Electrical Engineering 
department and nearly Eighty 
students of the department joined 
the event. The program was started 
at 6 pm and conducted nicely by 
Pallav Dutta and Dr. Rumpa Saha. 
The HoD (Officiating) of Electrical 
Engineering Department, Dr 
Rumpa Saha. presented a welcome 
note to everyone. 

The performance of the participants was judged by the faculty members of the 
department. Students were very enthusiastic and total twenty-seven number of 
students had been participated. Students recited different types of poems of 
Rabindranath Tagore, Nazrul Islam. They also recited Hindi and Urdu Shayari, 
some students recited their own poems. Some of the students recited very well 
and most importantly they had enjoined the program very much.  
 
Based on the judgement done by the faculty members the winners among the 
participants were  
1st position: Alamin Hussain (EEN204061)  
2nd position: Aditi Hazra (EEN203005)  
3rd position: Jeba Aniqa (EEN194010)  
 
On request of student Dr. Nasim Ali Khan, Md Aftab Alam and Pallav Dutta 
recited poems. Dr. Rimi Paul recited one of her own poems during the event. All 
the members enjoyed the program a lot. It was continued till 8:30 pm. Each 
faculty expressed their views regarding the performance of the participants and 
told they had enjoyed the program very well.  
The event completed with a vote of thanks by Pallav Dutta and hoping that this 
type of cultural program might be organised in the department in the nearest 
future in physical mode. Everybody was confident enough that it would give our 
students some refreshment outside of their studies. 
 
The department sincerely acknowledges the continuous support 
provided by the University Authority in successful completion of the 
events.  

 


